
 

 

STATEMEMT OF REASONS  
 

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD  
(RIVERSIDE ROAD AREA, WATFORD) 

(CONTROLLED PARKING ZONES – ZONE Z)   
ORDER 2022 

 
The implementation of the proposed Permit Parking Area (Zone Z) in the Riverside Road Area is being made 
following requests from residents and elected members to provide better control of on street parking provision 
and are in alignment with the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and is necessary for the following reasons: 

 
• For avoiding danger to persons and traffic using the road, and through preventing the likelihood of 

any such danger arising.  
 

• For preserving or improving the amenity of the area, by deterring long term parking by non-permit 
holders.  

 
 To ensure on street parking is prioritised for permit holders, many of whom have no access to off 

street parking facilities, and rely on the on-street parking provision.  
 
The Council reserves the right to produce an amended or further statement in the context of any public 
enquiry or judicial proceedings to these proposals 
 
 
Justin Bloomfield 
Head of Parking 
Town Hall, 
Watford, 
Herts WD17 3EX 
 
Friday 23rd September 2022 
 


